CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI

MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL

ANNUAL MEETING – 20th May, 2019.
      Present:  Cllrs: Jill Morgan (Chair), Tim Mason, Brynley Morris, Graham Johns, Alan Price.
      Apologies:  Cllr. Gerald Thomas, C Cllr. Neil Prior.


1. Minutes 

The minutes of the 2018 Annual Meeting were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr. 
Brynley Morris and seconded by Cllr. Alan Price.


2. Matters Arising
The St. Davids Community Land Trust had been disbanded.

3. Chairman's Report 
Due to changes in the University of Wales structure no progress had been made with the purchase of the two Mathry Village Greens.    The Public Toilet in Mathry is now fully open throughout the year and Mr. John Kellie has been taken on to care for the facility.   The Council is waiting to create a disabled access to the toilet, the delay is due to lack of response to the Council’s request for permission from the University of Wales.

Cllr. Jill Morgan had attended a Local Development Plan meeting and also submitted a Rights of Way questionnaire.   A 3D metal dragon weather vane had been presented on the Twinning visit this year to celebrate 30 years of Twinning with Champagne-Vigny.   The Festival Arts Drama Group’s visit had been very successful.  First World War commemoration silhouettes had been obtained and commemorative services held.   The War Memorial restoration was ongoing but a Cadw grant had been obtained.  Cllr. Morgan had attended a meeting at Llanrhian Community Council on the Draft Community Charter.   There were ongoing talks with Pembs County Council about the planning application for the Premier Inn in St. Davids.    The Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant application was being made – this is ongoing and time consuming and thanks were given to Roger Stevens and C Cllr. Neil Prior for their help.   Mathry Community Forum had changed its remit to become Mathry Village Forum.   The trial period of the new layout had been extended for the revised Mathry one way system.   There was to be an Abercastle dive project to promote the wreck of SS Leysion during the Second World War.
Cllr. Morgan thanked all the Community Councillors for their contribution and C Cllr. Neil Prior  

for his regular County Council liaison.    A new Councillor, Graham Johns, had been co-opted  

and welcomed onto the Council.
4. Appointment of Auditor                                                                                                            Ms. Michelle Hitches was appointed as Internal Auditor
5. Election of Chairman and Vice-Chairman                                                                                    Cllr. Gerald Thomas was nominated as Chaiman.                                                            Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris, seconded by Cllr. Graham Johns.

Cllr. Tim Mason was nominated as Vice Chairman.                                                       Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris, seconded by Cllr. Graham Johns.





6. Representatives to Other Bodies:
Mathry Community Hall – Cllrs: Jill Morgan and  Brynley Morris.
Pembs Coastal Forum – Cllr. Jill Morgan
Abercastle Boat Owners Assoc – Cllr. Alan Price 

Twinning Association – Cllrs:  Gerald Thomas and Jill Morgan
St. Davids Peninsula Tourist Association – Cllr. Jill Morgan
One Voice Wales – Cllrs: Tim Mason and Alan Price 

Fire & Rescue Service/Police – Cllr. Alan Price
            These nominations were unanimously agreed by all present.
7. Date of next Annual Meeting 18th May, 2020.
